
July Pool Board Meeting 

July 11, 2023 

 

In Attendance: Jon Miller, Heather Utt, Elvia Hajjar, Rick Perrine, Danielle Cermak, John 
Butler, Brendan McCunney, Anna Branch 

Reports: 

Sunshine Law read  

Office Administration: 

Rick stated the picnic tables, baby pool sign and speaker are all in and installed. Also, Open 
house was on June 16th. It rained that day but they did get 8 people to come and take a tour and 
got 3 people to sign up on site. Also it was agreed that all stiped positions should be increased for 
the 2024 season.  Need a plan to replace the red benches with either new benches or more blue 
chairs for the 2024 season. 

Pool Management:  

There have been complaints about older kids in the baby pool. It was confirmed that no one over 
5 should be in the baby pool and that pool staff will enforce this. Danielle is going to create a 
link to a QR code to buy guest passes and have that at the gate for members to scan. The Diving 
board is broken which is believed to have happened at a Swim/Dive meet. Members really want 
to water aerobics classes back this summer. Rick is working with finance on a solution to pay the 
instructor.  

Snack Bar:  

Jon Butler attended representing Fresco by Jimmy. The question was raised about when the 
snack bar can close if the pool is open? Also re the ice cream treats. The contract with Jimmy 
will be reviewed to see what the stipulations are.  

2023 Key Dates: 

National Night Out is Aug 1 from 5-8 at the pool 

 

Next meeting is scheduled for July 8th at MMP at 8pm.  

Motion to adjourn by Anna, seconded by Heather 


